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ADMINISTRATIVE SERVICES

Area Council

            March 23, 2004

PRESENT:

__x_Arlene Bautista
   ____Mike Dalton               __x_ Vic Hanson
  __x_Valerie Wagner

____Neal Bennett
   __x_Momi Elliott               ____ Miriam Ifill           ____ Lisa Webb

____Bill Benson
   __x_Grace Felarca             __x_ Donna Manno
  __x_DeanWhetham

__x_Rocky Bonura
   ____Elizabeth Flores         __x_ Carlos Mena
  __x_Urania Yuan

__x_Dan Cahill
   __x_Beverly Gilmore         __x_ Linda Mobley 
  

__x_June Curtis
   __x_Nancy Hammond       __x_  Peggy Patterson    










Also attending:  Catharine Uebele (for Miriam Ifill)






Minutes:  The minutes of February 3 were approved.

Budget Status:  Copies of Exhibit C of the California Community Colleges 2003-04 First Principal Apportionment were shared with the group.  It was noted that student information is captured and reported in January, April and July.  The first principal apportionment ties into the report submitted in January.  Noted:

· The Credit FTES Item shows that ECC is funded at 18,373 but currently is serving over a thousand more students (19,430) than it is funded for.

· The single asterisk (*) notes that the growth ECC has achieved is only funded at 65% of its entitlement.

· Item VI-B indicates that the entire entitlement was deficited at another 0.979%.

· As a result of this partial funding, the income projected in the Preliminary Budget is approximately $400,000 more than this report projects.

Copies of Exhibit D of the California Community Colleges 2003-04 Prior Year Corrections were also shared with the group.  This report indicates that based on the 2002-03 recalculation, the revenue ECC got last year was $407,647 more that it was entitled to.  Combining this amount with the partial funding of its entitlement in Exhibit C, ECC’s total income is projected at approximately $800,000 more than it is scheduled to receive.  

The good news is that the 2004-05 Preliminary Budget had enough in the reserve for contingencies to take care of this income shortfall if everything else holds up according to the budgeting assumptions.  It was noted that the governor wants to have the May Revise in April, and if this is done, there should be more definite State budget information next month.   

Frozen Position Status:  Copies of the March 15 memo regarding Positions Recommended for Recruitment were shared with the group.  This is the final version; however, things could change if other needs develop.  It was noted that Nadine Hata has announced her retirement effective August 1, and it has been approved by the Board.  This is the first position that will be filled, and the announcement may go out as early as next week.  Other positions approved for recruitment (by VP area) are:

· Academic Affairs
· Positions #1 through #3 and #5.  It was noted that these positions probably won’t be opened until after the vice president position is filled. 

· Administrative Services
· Positions #1 through #5.

· Student and Community Advancement  

· Positions #1 through #4 and  #9.

Copies of the Full-Time Faculty Hiring Priority Sorted Summary dated November 2003 were also shared with the group.  It was noted that a committee prioritized the vacant faculty positions, and the first eleven positions (going down) have been approved for filling.  

Insurance Benefits Proposals:  There will be an Insurance Benefits Committee (IBC) meeting today at noon in Library 202.  It is an open meeting, and non members have been allowed to make comments in the past; however, due to time constraints, some limits are necessary.  Members will begin to look at proposals received from Blue Cross, Aetna and Pacific Care.  The rate increases from CalPERS won’t be received until June.  It was noted that many carriers don’t publish new rates until April; however, ECC requested rate quotes by March so that they could be reviewed by the entire committee, including the faculty members who would be off for the summer in June.

In response to a request for information on the IBC, it was noted that there are thirteen members on the committee.  Six members (Marcy Wade, Valerie Jeffrey, Vic Hanson, Rocky Bonura, Phil Knypstra, and Jim Schwartz) are appointed by the president, and seven are appointed by the unions (ECCE has three members, the Federation has three members, and P.O.A has one member).  The ECCE members are Linda Olson, Carol Quiroz, Michele Whiting, Vicki Mack (alternate), Charlotte Thompson (alternate) and Rick Villarruel (alternate).

The contracts give the IBC the power to make recommendations for health coverage for the entire campus; consequently, it is important for everyone to be aware of what is going on in this committee and to interact with their representatives on it.  Part of the current controversy is that the representatives feel they can vote as they see fit, and they don’t feel they need to interact with their constituents.  This has led the president to want to survey the campus to determine what the rank and file really wants.  

It was noted that the ECCE representatives do bring the IBC information to the union meetings; however, there is a large amount of material to be reviewed.  It was suggested that this material needs to be summarized and then taken to the constituents – perhaps via the list serv.  There will probably be insurance information forums again like last year, especially if it looks like the college might be making a change in carriers.  It was also noted that the IBC minutes are on the Infonet.  

Division Reports





· Arlene Bautista  

· As a spokesperson for the administrative assistants providing note-taking support to the PBC, she stated that the group felt that the impersonal way in which they felt they were notified of this duty lowered morale.  Their feeling was that it could have been handled better – perhaps by getting the group together to discuss it.  It was noted that Pam Fees met with all the administrative assistants to go over everything they would need to know before they started their note-taking duties.  The group’s other issues included:  

· Why doesn’t Sharan Clarke have to share in the note-taking duties?  

· Why isn’t the Queen Bee taking the minutes?

· How will it be handled the next time?  

A meeting will be set up with the administrative assistants to discuss their issues.

· There are communication problems in other areas also.  For example, the recent controversy regarding the distribution of paychecks could have been handled better.     

· Momi Elliott:  ECC has a new audit company, and some training will be necessary due to the switch.  Mike D’Amico will be contacted to answer her question about whether or not parking is allowed in front of the water hydrants.

· Dan Cahill  

· Lawns have been reseeded on the east side.  

· Most of the grounds men got radios, which will aid communication.

· Peggy Patterson:  She reported difficulties in getting the floors in ITS mopped.  Despite putting in work orders and talking to Henry Waters and Maurice Elmore, nothing has been done yet.  Rocky suggested that she should talk to her assistant director and/or director to have them take it to the  management level.  

· Urania Yuan  

· The ECCE contract is still being printed.  

· There are ongoing problems with the cleaning of the ladies’ room on the second floor of the Administration building.  Since this rest room is shared with students, there is heavy usage, and the room gets trashed and the supplies run out quickly.  Also, why is it necessary for a group of 4 or 5 custodians to come in together to empty the trash in the afternoon?  Rocky explained that the custodians have recently reorganized themselves into teams, and in the Administration building they do a complete wash down of restrooms around 2:30 – 3 p.m.  Donna noted that many hotels are now using this team approach; however, for heavy-use restrooms, the teams need to visit more than once a day.  She also suggested posting a restroom servicing list noting when each restroom is serviced and by whom (usually every three hours or so in hotels and other public establishments).  It was noted that facilities is still evaluating the new system, and it was decided that restroom cleaning will be an agenda item for the next staff meeting.

· Nancy Hammond:  The cafeteria can’t seem to get business, but the delis, convenience stores and coffee carts are all doing well.   Noted:  The coffee carts have a 50-cent regular coffee special for employees.   

· Linda Mobley  

· Purchasing cutoff dates are approaching (April and May).

· Janet Clarke is leaving in June.  In response to her question as to what happens then, Vic noted that he met with Janet and will be meeting with her again to find mutually satisfactory options.  

· Donna Manno:  She will send out a notice about the last women’s history event, which is next Tuesday from 1 – 2 p.m.    

· Rocky Bonura  

· This is Rideshare Week.  Due to budget issues, they are not doing prizes this year; however, there is still the monetary incentive for participating in the program on a regular basis. 

· A recent incident in Student Services serves as a reminder to avoid using chairs as step ladders when reaching for things.  Employees should ask for a ladder if they need one.   

Meeting adjourned at 9:35 a.m. 
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